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Dear Team Bayview 
I must thank each of you for the support you have given 
us this year.  We are definitely stronger together. 
In these uncertain times with new cases of covid being 
diagnosed daily, we want to reassure you that we are 
continuing to encourage our learners to wash their hands 
frequently and use the hand sanitiser available 
throughout the school. We are also regularly reinforcing 
hygiene messages around sneezing, coughing into 
elbows and staying home if you are sick. We have had a 
number of learners having to be off school with winter 
colds in the last few weeks. Thank you for keeping them 
at home as it reduces the infection in others. 
I would just like to clarify that you are welcome to come 
back onsite now we are at alert level one. You are 
welcome to visit the office to purchase second hand 
uniforms or to bring in forgotten lunchboxes or for 
whatever you may need to. You are welcome to walk your 
child to class if this is something you would like to do. If it 
suits you to drop at the gate then feel free to do that. We 
want you to know that you are welcome and we are happy 
to work alongside you and what works for you. 
It has been an incredibly long term this term and our 
learners have been amazing at settling back into a 
somewhat normal school routine, but they are very tired! 
We know with two weeks break they will catch up on sleep 
and rest and will return next term full of life. Just a 
reminder that term 2 finishes on  

Friday 3rd July at 2pm. 
LOST PROPERTY 
Our lost property is kept in the corridor between habitats 
3 and 4. There are a lot of jumpers as our learners tend 
to wear them out to break times, get hot, and take them 
off and leave them on courts or decks. It is much easier 
to find the owners of named property so please take the 
time to name all your child’s belongings. 
You are welcome to go and have a look yourself to find 
any lost items. 
GATE AT SIMON ELLICE ENTRANCE 
The Bayview School Board of Trustees have decided to install 
a gate at the top of the Simon Ellice walkway. This gate will be 
aluminium and will allow us the ability to lock this entrance to the 
school when necessary. This will help us with learners who may 
wish to leave the grounds during school time and stop PE 
equipment rolling down the alleyway. Most of the time the gate 
will be left closed but unlocked so the community can still access 
our grounds. If the gate is locked please respect this as it will be 
done for a very important reason such as the safety of our 
learners. 
This gate will probably be installed during the July break but we 
will let you know once this has been confirmed. 

 
At Bayview School we are very multicultural. We have the 
following ethnicities in our school: 
NZ European 49.4% 
NZ Maori 9.3% 
Chinese 7% 
African 5.4% 
Filipino 4% 
European 3% 
Indian 2.8% 
Samoan 2.8% 
Middle Eastern 2.8% 
Korean 2.6% 
Japanese 1.9% 
Tongan 1.9% 
Niuean 1.4% 
Latin American / Hispanic 1.4% 
British Irish 0.9% 
South East Asian 0.7% 
Sri Lankan 0.7% 
Other Asian 0.5% 
German 0.5% 
Dutch 0.2% 
Vietnamese 0.2% 
We also have a multicultural staff with staff members 
identifying as: 
New Zealand European, Indian, Fijian indian, NZ Maori, 
Filipino, South Korean, South African, Niuean, and English. 
How lucky are we to work and live in such a diverse 
community with people having different views and opinions 
and being able to accept this diversity as a strength. 
 PARKING AROUND THE SCHOOL 
We all know that traffic around the school can be 
horrendous in the mornings and then again at 3pm.  In the 
past we have had Auckland Transport come out and 
complete a needs analysis for a kiss and drop zone. Their 
feedback was that our parents were well behaved 
compared with other schools and they declined our 
request. With our growing roll I am going to ask them to 
come and conduct another needs analysis.  In the interim I 
ask that parents STOP parking on the yellow lines directly 
outside the school to drop children off as this contravenes 
traffic laws and creates issues for our crossing. Please drop 
off safely with EVERY child’s safety taken into 
consideration. The Simon Ellice entrance has far fewer 
traffic issues and I encourage you to use this entrance if 
you can. A reminder also not to park in the top carpark 
please either before or after school as this creates a 
hazard. 
Di and Team Bayview Staff 

 

STOCKTAKE ON READERS 
With the end of term 2 on the 
horizon we are asking our 
learners to please return all 
readers to school so we can 
conduct a thorough stocktake of 
resources. Can you please help 
us by looking through your child’s 
room and areas where they love 
to read and collect up any school 
readers you find. We need these 
back ready for a stocktake next 
week (the last week of term). You 
may find that your child does not 
bring home a reader next week 
because of this. They might bring 
home a poem instead to read. 
Thank you for your support with 
this.  

INTERMEDIATE SCHOOL 
ENROLMENTS 

Parents of year 6 learners please 
note that ALL intermediate schools 
now have enrolment zones. This may 
affect where you intend to send your 
child in 2021. We strongly advise that 
you may wish to investigate this now 
as the enrolment process begins 
early next term. Bayview is in zone 
for Glenfield Intermediate School. 

Dates for diaries 
End of Term 2       2pm 3/7 

Term 3 begins 20/7 

Glenfield Intermediate 
School open evening 6.30-
8pm 

29/7 

Feedback Meetings 3-7 Aug 

Y6 visit to Glenfield Int 12/8 

BOT mtg 6pm 13/8 

Y6 visit to Wairau Int 27/8 

Daffodil Day fundraiser 28/8 

Out of zone enrolments for 
2021 open 

7/9 

BOT mtg 7pm via Zoom 10/9 

Term 3 finishes 2pm 25/9 

Term 4 begins 12/10 

Out of zone enrolments 
close 3pm 

15/10 



School Notices 

Welcome to our 
new pupils: 

 

 
 

Brody Sloan, Nathan 
Tang,Dekin Dobbs, 
Danni-Jane Dobbs, 

Charlee-Harper Dobbs 
 

We know you will enjoy 
your time at Bayview 

School!   

Walking School Bus 
 

A Walking School Bus is a group of 
children who walk together to/from 

school with parent volunteers. 
Interested in joining/starting one? 

Please email your name, contact phone 
number, email and address to 

bayviewwsb@gmail.com 
 

● A fun, social, healthy way to get to 
school 

● Do better academically, socially, 
physically & psychologically 

● Higher 
levels of 
physical 
activity 

● Learn 
about road 
safety 

● Good for 
heart health 

For more information: visit 
AT.govt.nz/walkingschoolbus 

Assemblies 
Unfortunately due to Covid-19 we are not able 
to hold full school assemblies at this time. As 
an alternative we are creating virtual 
assemblies where learning is still celebrated. 
You can view these from our website or via the 
link on Seesaw each week. 
The timetable is: 
 
26th June            Pikorua 
3rd July               Kauanuanu 
24th July             Head Peeps 
31st July              Harakeke 
Classrooms are in the following Professional 
Learning Groups: 
Pikorua           Habitats  1, 2, 12, 13, 17 
Kauanuanu    Habitats  4, 5, 11, 16, 19 
Harakeke        Habitats  6, 14, 15, 18, 20 

 



Bayview Community Centre 
Our School Holiday Programme has been 
put together and you can check out the 
daily highlights on our website. All days 
are $28 per day per child (no trips due to 

keep our kids safe at Level 2 / 1). Opening 
hours are 7.30am to 6pm but drop off and 
pick up whenever you like between those 
times.                                 If you want to 

book or ask any questions then please just 
email Nikkey on 

office@bayviewcentre.org.nz 

https://www.bayviewcentre.org.nz/news-
and-events 

Wairau Intermediate School 
Wairau School will be holding Open Days during school hours on Wednesday 12 
August and Thursday 13 August and an Open Evening on Thursday 13 August 
from 7.00 - 8.30pm. Current Year 6 children and their parents/caregivers are 
invited to visit the school during these times. All year 6 children from Bayview 
Primary School will be given individual information packs, including an enrolment 
form, at the transition day they will be attending on Thursday 27 August. Should 
you require an additional pack, these will be available at the open days and 
evening and can also be obtained by phoning the Wairau Intermediate School 
Office on 410 7805. Enrolments will be open from Monday 17 August during 
school hours. We look forward to meeting your child on their transition day. 

 
 
 

    Enrolment details for 2021  
 

PARENT OPEN 
EVENING 

29th July 2020    
6.30pm - 8pm  

Parents meet in the hall for a brief presentation by students 
and staff. Then there is an opportunity for a guided tour around 

the school. 

TRANSITION DAYS 10 - 13 August Year 6 students from the primary schools visit GIS to 
experience the specialist programme. 

SCHOOL TOURS 

Monday 17th, Tuesday 
18th, Wednesday 19th 

August 
 

9.30am, 11.30am, 2pm 

Parents and any students who want to have a look around GIS 
are welcome to come and have a tour.   

 
Please book your time through the school office.  

 

ENROLMENT 
DETAILS 

How to enrol:  
● Fill out the forms which are available in the prospectus, on our website or at the office 
● Drop the completed forms at the GIS school office OR 
● Email the completed forms to enquiries@glenfieldint.school.nz OR 
● Complete the online enrolment through our school website  

Late Night 
Enrolment Evenings 25th and 27th August - office open until 7pm 

All enrolments to be completed by 2nd September 2020 

 

Once enrolments are completed 

ENRICHMENT 
TESTING 

Monday 2nd November         
9.00am - 11.00am 

Students must be enrolled at GIS to be eligible for the 
enrichment class.  Students can ONLY  test for this class if 

they receive a letter of invitation.  

PARENT 
INFORMATION 

EVENING 

Tuesday 24 November  
6.30pm - 7.30pm 

Parents and students meet in the hall for a brief presentation 
about starting at GIS in 2021. The focus is on the final stages 

of transition and also what the start of 2021 will be like. 



 

GAVIN HILL TENNIS 
 
TENNIS SCHOOL HOLIDAY PROGRAMME  
 
When/Where:  
Week 1:Mon 6th, Tues 7th , Wed 8th July  
Week 2: Mon 13th, Tues 14th , Wed 15th July at Glenfield Tennis Club.  
Times: 9am to 12noon Cost: $69 for 3 days or $25 per day per child.  
Who: Children 5 to 16 years who want to have fun and develop new skills… …FRIENDS WELCOME  
Covers: Tennis skills-correct grips, technique and movement. Fun ‘on court’ games.  
Bring: Morning tea, tennis shoes and racquet, hat and sunscreen.  
Loan racquets available if required.  
Conducted by: Gavin Hill, TNZ Registered Professional Club Coach and Asst Coaches Entries Close:  
Week 1: Fri 3 rd July & Week 2: Fri 10th July or when the programme is full. 
Enquiries: Gavin Hill, Phone 027 4 TENNIS (836647)  
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 



 
 


